
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

1325 G STREET, N.W., SUITE 800 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005 

 

NOTICE 

August 18, 2022, REASSESSMENT OF IMPACTS OF THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC 

TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

 

July 29, 2022 

 

FORMAL CASE NO. 1164, IN THE MATTER OF AN INQUIRY INTO THE IMPACTS 

OF THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC ON DISTRICT UTILITIES AND CONSUMERS,  

 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (“Commission”) 

hereby gives notice that pursuant to Order Nos. 20749 and 20990, the Commission will convene 

a Formal Case 1164 Reassessment Technical Conference on August 18, 2022.  In addition to filing 

written responses, stakeholders are invited to discuss Washington Gas Light Company’s (“WGL”) 

Motion to modify its Arrearage Management Program (“AMP”).1  The Technical Conference will 

be held from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. virtually through Microsoft Teams.  Commission Staff shall 

preside over the technical conference.  Meeting Minutes shall be filed no later than twenty (20) 

days of the meeting in the above-captioned docket.  

2. This Technical Conference will focus on reassessing the temporary safeguards and 

protections directed by the Commission in Order Nos. 20749 and 20990, including: 

a. WGL’s AMP  

i. Extension of Program 

ii. Program Adjustments 

iii. Cost Recovery Mechanism 

b. Utility Discount Program Eligibility Threshold  

c. The 12-month minimum for Deferred Payment Arrangements  

 
1 Formal Case No. 1164, In the Matter of an Inquiry into the Impacts of COVID-19 Pandemic on District 

Utilities and Consumers, Washington Gas Light Company’s Motion to Modify the Company’s Arrearage 

Management Program, filed July 8, 2022. 
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d. Customer Outreach 

e. Reporting Requirements 

3. Persons interested in participating in the Technical Conference should notify the 

Commission of their intent to attend no later than Friday, August 12, 2022, by sending an email 

including the participant’s name and organization, if applicable, with the subject “FC1164 

Reassessment Technical Conference” to Attorney Advisor, Melissa Persaud at 

mpersaud@psc.dc.gov.  
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